
 
 
 

Agreed Report of meeting held by Board of Management for Clonturk Community College 

Tuesday 4th April 2017 

 

Present: Ms. Anne Phelan 

Ms. Susan Campbell 

Ms Helen Watters 

Ms. Corinne O’Toole 

Mr. Mark Grehan 

Mr. John McKenna 

Cllr. Aine Clancy  

  Mr. Eoin Shaughnessy 

  Mr. Stephen McCarthy 

  Ms. Ruth Doggett 

 

 

 

1. School Calendar: 

• 7th March – PTM 

• 15th March – Info Evening 

• Vaccinations – 5th April 

• Last Day of Term – 7th April 

• Saturday 13th May – Incoming 1st Year Testing 

• Saturday 13th May PM – PTA BBQ 

 

2. SSE/School Planning – Priorities 

• Allocation  - Curricular Planning 

• Admissions Policy – Transfer Policy 

• SEN Policy Complete 

• Trips Policy Complete 

• Accommodation/Facilities 
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3. Teaching and Learning  

• Department of Education Inspection took place today Tuesday 4th April.    Inspector feedback 

was exceptional in the three areas of Teaching, Use of Technology & School Atmosphere. 

• Curriculum Planning – SOW’s complete on OneNote 

• Active Teaching Methodologies continue to be the focus 

• House Exams to be held in May 

• Meeting held with GL assessment to review standardised testing 

 

4. CPD  

• 3 staff Members – Magenta Principles Session 3 

• Epilepsy Ireland  

• ETBI Induction New Principals 

 

 

5. Extra-Curricular and Co-Curricular 

• One of our students won a prize at the SCC Photography competition in St Kevin’s. 

• Two of our students are competing in the All Ireland Maths competition. They move to the 

national stages on the 12th of May 

• History Trip to Kilmainham – huge success. 

• Girls Soccer started matches 

• Movie Making is at editing and production phase 

• Book Drive still going strong 

• Helen Hynes brother donated two electric guitars. 

• Kylemore music & Talent competition was a huge success for the students of our School. Our 

students won 4 medals. 

• The Rising Cup is ongoing with our Boys & Girls basketball teams competing in Bremore last 

Wednesday. We are League Leaders and the final round will be played after the Easter break 

with the teams competing in Gaelic Football. 

 

6. Parent Teacher Association (PTA)  

• The summer BBQ – Saturday 13th May.  Inviting community sponsors possibly. 

• PTA to become affiliated to the National Parents Council. 

• Tesco coins will be in the Omni form 1st April until 2nd June. 

 

7. Student Council 

• Sponsored Walk Wednesday 26th April 



•  SC to develop a Parallel Calendar 

• Priorities: Water Font, Crest and Sports Kits 

 

8. A.O.B. 

• Library funding application submitted for €7,000 via American/Irish Fund.  Only 20 

applications out of 700 will receive funding.  Thanks to Mark, Susan and Helen H. 

• The Board extended it’s formal congratulations to Susan and the Staff on an excellent 

inspection today.  The Board were very happy with the exceptionally positive feedback from 

the Inspector. 

• €250 donation for Jerseys received from a company via M Grehan of BOM. 

 

9. Date of Next Meeting: 

 

Tuesday 25th April 2017 at 7pm. 

 

 


